COLSTON BASSETT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes for the Parish Council Meeting held 
at the Colston Bassett Village Hall from 1900hrs on 6th September 2021

M796)
i) Those Present
Cllrs J Mcguirk (Chair), S Manea-Nelken (Vice-
Chair), N Goddard & D Clark
ii) In Attendance
RBC Cllr T Combellack

iii) Apologies for absence CBPC Clerk N Mayglothling, Cllr J Jennings,



      NCC Cllr N Clarke
In the absence of CBPC Clerk Mayglothling (away on sick leave), Cllr Manea-Nelken would be minuting the meeting.
M797)
Declarations of Interest in any matters scheduled for discussion

None Noted

M798) To Consider the Minutes of the PC meeting held on August 2nd 2021

Council approved the Minutes as presented.
M799)
Matters Arising from the August 2nd Meeting not covered elsewhere
a) Reserved Matter (Cllr Mcguirk)

Cllr Mcguirk NOTED that the presentation to former CBPC Chair Richard Jackson had now taken place. 
b) June 2022 Celebrations
Council considered establishment of a group to plan the 2022 Village Celebrations and recommended that £1,000 should be allocated for this purpose out of Council funds. 
c) Hedge Cutting and Siding up along Sandpit Hollow (Hall Lane)

Council NOTED that hedge cutting had occurred along Sand Pit Hollow and that NCC Highways had intimated siding up would take place “in the autumn”.
d) Memorandum of Understanding with the Village Hall Committee
Council NOTED that the MoU had been presented to the Village Hall Committee for their consideration, but no agreement had yet been reached.
M800)
County and Borough Councillor Updates
a) Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) Update
(Cllr N Clarke)
Cllr Clarke reported via email as follows:
· The Hall Lane speeding issue was still under review by the Speed safety team, and they had still not come up with a conclusion. Cllr Clarke had asked them to chase it up and progress it.
· New Road would receive some surface patching on 16th Sept. The signs were up giving advanced notice of the temporary closure to allow this to happen.
· Some of the verges outside the village had been earmarked for the Nottinghamshire Bee-road initiative, whereby the wildflowers would be encouraged to grow on the verges to encourage bees and other pollinators.
· The verges on Hose Lane and Langar Lane had been allocated where the small signs had been erected to wooden posts.

b) Rushcliffe Borough Council (RBC) Update 

(Cllr T Combellack).

Cllr Combellack reported as follows:

· She had organised a rural crime meeting following widespread concern among farmers and landowners regarding the theft of hi-tech farm machinery. The meeting would be hosted by Peter Copley at Manor Farm, Station Road, Upper Broughton LE14 3BH on 11 October 2021 at 10:30am. The new Neighbourhood Policing Inspector Rob Lawton would be in attendance, and Police & Crime Commissioner Caroline Henry had also been invited.

· Autumn litter picks were being organised across the borough. Cllr Mcguirk noted that Colston Bassett had a team that was doing this on a regular basis. Cllr Jennings would be consulted to establish whether a special autumn pick was needed. 
M801)
Planning

Council NOTED the outcomes of previous consultations.


A)
Previous Considerations




CBPC 
        RBC
The Barn, School Lane, (various with revisions)


Support 

The original application has been amended and re-submitted; Council had been given notice of this reapplication and RESOLVED to SUPPORT the reapplication.
The Elms (Demolition/Renovation of outhouses)


Support   Pending
Linden Lea Entrance Widening, Extensions & Renovations)
Support   Pending
Cllr Mcguirk noted receipt of an email from the applicant expressing dissatisfaction with the delay in processing the application.
The Elms Alterations to Main Building



Support   Pending
Littlefield New 2.bed bungalow in front garden


Object     Pending 
B)  
New or Open Considerations; 

i) The Old Vicarage (Demolition and new extensions) Conservation comments were awaited at previous meeting
Council considered this application and resolved to OBJECT based on the comments of the conservation officer, to the effect that the proposed works would harm the special interest of the Grade II listed building, even though they would not technically harm the Conservation Area.
M802)
Finance







(Cllr D Clark)

A
a) Cllr Clark outlined mid-year “actual against budget” position

Balances were noted as:

Defib £2,486.51
Reserve £23,985.28
Current £7,360.11

b) Council NOTED the intention to establish 2022-23 Precept projection for November meeting, with latest confirmation by the December PC meeting.
B
2021-22 Projects: Reports on project support afforded so far in 2021-22 


Section A: Commitments



A.1 Benches labour element

£562.00



A.2 Shelter/Def. kiosk

£1,593.50 (quote)



A.3 A3 Printer


£300.00 (estimate)



A.4 Clean War Memorial 


£600.00 (quote)



A.5 QEII June 2022 Celebrations

£1,000.00



A.6 Defib Training



£200.00 (estimate)
A.7 Wardens’ Tabards


£192.00



Section B: Proposals



B.1 Langar Lane Trees/Plants

£792.00




No decision had yet been reached on this proposal.

C
Expenditure Items for approval
a) Council NOTED settlement of Clerks differential salary amounts (July & August). Cllr Clark noted that the Clerk’s salary was now on standing order. The Clerk had submitted an expenses bill for ‘variables’ of £181.60. Council APPROVED the monthly adjustment to the Clerk’s salary and the expenses bill.
b) Council AGREED settlement of Joshua Tree Services invoice (£200) for works to trees surrounding village hall.
c) Council AGREED commissioning of a Market Cross plaque at an estimated cost of £300.00. Cllr Combellack indicated that RBC would be able to cover half of the cost, and that (subject to confirmation from Cllr Clarke) NCC may be able to cover the other half.
Cllr Clark highlighted the existence of Appendix 5 in the CBPC standing order. This urgent purchases process would be used on an interim basis during the Clerk’s sick leave to ratify urgent expenditure.
M803)
Transport & Road Safety





Cllr J Mcguirk

Council received the latest feedback on speed reduction requests from Cllr Clarke (detailed above at M800a)).
M804)
Environmental






Cllr J Mcguirk
Cllr Mcguirk reported that CBPC and Loughborough University had their first meeting on the Colston Bassett Flood Project. The university asked CBPC to gather photos and provide the location of historic filled in ponds (going back 30-40 years) by the end of October 2021. Callum Smith (NCC) would look at under surface drainage and get in touch with Severn Trent and Highways. The student would be involved at the next meeting in October and would map out the catchment area. The timeline was still uncertain as the student may need systems training to carry out this task.
M805)
Community Facilities


Cllr Clark
Cllr Clark reported that the works on the benches in the village meeting place and its refurbishment were progressing well, and it should be finished before the next Council meeting.
M806)
Parishioners Questions 
None noted at date of Agenda



M809)
Councillors Items

i) None
M810)
 Council NOTED the next Parish Council Meetings 
Parish Council Meetings run from 7pm at Colston Bassett Village Hall and are open to both 

The Press and Public. The Finance Advisory Group is a closed meeting but the outcomes of 
this meeting will be presented at the next full Council Meeting.
October 11
November 8
December 13 
    Finance; tbc 
There being no further business the Chair closed the meeting at 19:55.
Signed________________________

Date_____ / _____ / ________
Nige Mayglothling, Clerk to Colston Bassett Parish Council

info@colstonbassettparishcouncil.co.uk
5 Church Gate, Colston Bassett NG12 3FP
Tel: 01949 81549 / 07484 282584

